
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

June 3, 2020 
 
Chris Shonk 
Davidson County Fire Marshal 
935 N. Main St. 
Lexington, NC 27295 
 
RE: 2018 NC Fire Code, Section 105.3.4 

Conditional Permits 

Mr. Shonk: 

This letter is in response to your request for formal interpretation dated May 31, 2020 that was received 
by NC DOI by email on that date.  In the request you had the following 4 questions: 

1. Would a Conditional Permit be the appropriate method for the Fire Code Official to take to 
provide a route for Egger to begin the commissioning process for the processing equipment? 

2. If a conditional permit were issued to the permit holder (being Egger), should there be a legally 
binding document that would indemnify the authority having jurisdiction from any harm to 
persons or equipment that should result from any actions being conducted under the 
conditional permit, whether done in accordance with the stipulations of the permit or not? 

3. Should the other trades have something similar in place to protect them from damage to their 
equipment should it arise from actions conducted in accordance with the stipulations of the 
conditional permit? 

4. Overall, what is DOI’s interpretation of the intent of Section 105.3.4 Conditional Permit? 

Remarks: 

All code section references are from the 2018 NC Fire Code unless noted otherwise in this letter. 

Conclusions: 

1. No.  105.3.4 is a subsection of 105.3.  105.3 indicates that conditional use permits are for work 
associated with 105.6 – Required Operational Permits and 105.7 – Required Construction 
Permits.  I find no subsections in 105.6 or 105.7 that allow commissioning of manufacturing 
equipment.  Such commissioning work could be covered with a temporary certificate of 
occupancy as described in 2018 NC Administrative Code and Policies, Section 204.8.3 and 
authorized by NC General Statute 153A-363. 

2. Whether a conditional permit or temporary CO is issued the requirement that the occupied 
space is deemed safe for such use by the code official is quite clear.  A letter from the permit 
holder or owner indicating their responsibility for any injuries does not absolve the code official 
from the duties he has been charged by 105.3.4 and NC Administrative Code and Polices, 
Section 204.8.3. 



 

 

3. See answer #1 above.  All safety features should be operational in the area having a temporary 
CO. 

4. See answer #1 above. 
 
As a matter of reference, a copy of your letter of request for formal interpretation and attachments 
(Attachment A below) are included with this letter. 

Please call if you have comments or questions. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Carl Martin, RA 
Chief Code Consultant 
 
cc: File 

Robbie Davis, Chairman – BCC 
Wayne Hamilton, Chairman Fire Code Standing Committee – BCC 
Cliff Isaac, Deputy Commissioner of Engineering – NC DOI 
Charlie Johnson, Chief Fire Code Consultant – NCDOI 
 

 
  



 

 

ATTACHEMNT A 
 

 



 

 

 
 

 



 

 

 


